Stonecrest Quarterly Board Meeting

Posted on: August 14th, 2017

Stonecrest Homes Association Quarterly Meeting
Monday, August 7, 2017, 7:00 p.m.
East Hills Library
Board Members Present: Gail Cunningham, Mark Hausman, Dottie Nash, David Sandy, Kim Westhoff

Homeowners Present: Mary Jo Burger, Dave Dilfer, Teresa Dilfer, Mark Hagen, Sara Hagen, Ken Nash, Rick
Ream, Beth Ream, Lance Rich, Ted Talbott C.J Vetter, John Woody

President Mark Hausman presided over the meeting:

Free Fall Trash Pickup-Yard Waste Only: Last year’s pickup was Saturday, November 12™". After discussion, it
was decided, providing the date is available, to have the pickup a week later on November 18", Information
will be in the Fall newsletter.

Restriction Expiration: There was a discussion concerning the restrictions, which will expire December 31,
2017. Sandy had several signs created which encourage homeowners to vote on the revised restrictions. He
periodically moves them throughout the subdivision. Hausman’s phone number is on the signs. Hausman
reported that, to date, he has received around 25 calls. Approximately one-third of those who called have
already voted. Sandy volunteered that he would send a letter encouraging those who have not voted to do so.
There was not a firm count of the number still need for the revised restrictions to pass, as there are several
outstanding sign-up sheets. Hausman stated that all sheets should be turned into Cunningham no later than
Friday, August 11"™in order to proceed with updated information.

Cunningham suggested a target date of September 1 for all final sheets to be submitted. This will allow time to
verify that we have at least 360 valid homeowners’ signatures. Additional time will then be required for
properly assembling documents for the Recorder of Deeds.

Motion to adjourn was made by Woody, seconded by Sandy, and carried. Meeting was adjourned at 7:58 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted

Diane Slentz

Executive Secretary



